Patricia A. Bezusko, 67, of Marysville, died Friday, December 18, 2015 at O.S.U. Medical Center
after a brief illness.

A 1966 graduate of Youngstown-Chaney High School and the Trumbull Memorial Hospital School of
Nursing, she formerly worked as a pediatric nurse with the Trumbull Memorial Hospital. Most
importantly, she was a loving homemaker and mother. Patricia was an active parishioner of Our
Lady of Lourdes Catholic Church, and formerly a parishioner at St. James Catholic Church in
Warren, Ohio.

Born March 18, 1948 in Youngstown, she was the daughter of the late Larry Hanisko and Mary
(Roebuck) Hanisko who survives in Niles.

On June 3, 1972 in Warren, she married Michael Bezusko, and he survives in Marysville. Also
surviving are her children, Dave (Carrie) Bezusko of Marysville and Karen (Dann) Layou of Toano,
Virginia; grandchildren, Xavier, Serafina, Zander, David, and Noah; a sister, Rebecca (Wayne) Miller
of Cortland and nephews, Steven and Dan.

Mass of Christian Burial will be held at 11:00 A.M. Tuesday, December 22, 2015 at Our Lady of
Lourdes Catholic Church with Father David Poliafico officiating. Burial will follow at Our Lady of
Lourdes Cemetery. Friends may call from 4-7 P.M. Monday at Mannasmith Funeral Home. In lieu of
flowers, the family requests memorial contributions be made to the United Way of Logan County, in
care of the funeral home. Condolences may be expressed to the family at
www.mannasmithfuneralhome.com.



